# uan & Teté Alvarez

Missionaries in the Basque Country, Spain

June-July, 2024



#### Dear brethren.

Once again we greet you full of gratitude and joy in our hearts. In the last two months we have seen the Lord work in a very special way in our ministry. Thank you for your prayers and faithful support. God bless you!

#### Church

my coworker Andy, and said to him, "I think that soon we are going to have the good problem of not being able to fit in our building," because every Sunday in the last few months we have had more than 100 people and visitors present during the services. We are going through a very sweet time in our church with people being saved and baptized, lives being transformed, marriages being edified, young people being encouraged, and children getting to know our sweet Savior more.

Sunday service, I approached

Last June, 4 brethren were baptized, among them Oihane, a young woman that is 100% Basque, the first in her family to church in the United States take this step of obedience. There are other new believers who want to be baptized as well.

What a joy it is to see the great commission being fulfilled in the work of the Lord!

Another ministry that is being blessed in a special way is the ministry with the matrimonies. Last June, several couples from the church attended a marriage retreat in Catalonia. According to all of their testimonies, the retreat was very blessed and edifying.

We have also gone out to dinner together as couples and have enjoyed a great time of good fellowship.





#### Aierdi

In recent weeks there has been a lot of activity at Aierdi, preparing the facilities for the various summer activities. At the end of June we had a work retreat for men. Thank God for the good progress that was made.

At this moment there is a group of young people from a that came to collaborate on various projects, not only in Aierdi, but also in a church near San Sebastian.

We are also preparing for our upcoming retreat for pastors and missionaries in August!

### Summer projects

My nieces Deborah and Elisa have been a great blessing to our ministry. Their work with the children, preparing and directing the church choir, making decorations for our church building, helping in the various activities in Aierdi, etc., is greatly appreciated by all of us.

A few weeks ago, two young men joined the ministry during the summer. One of them is Kaleb Shelton, who attended our Missionary Teen Retreat a few years ago. Kaleb has been working hard at Aierdi and in various church activities with joy and excellence. The other is Javier Ibarra, a young member of Mount Abarim Baptist Church who has also worked hard at Aierdi, has happily joined our congregation and is helping in various ministries. During the work retreat, another young man from Mount Abarim named Jose Miguel also joined us. He was also a great blessing and encouragement to the entire congregation and to our team.

Thank God for young people who love our Lord and who have hearts willing to serve and learn!













Contact and ministry information Sent by: Bible Baptist Church of San Luis Potosí Pastor: Luis Ramos C. Facebook: JuanyTetealvarez WhatsApp: +34 673 231 647

Thank you to all the precious churches and brethren who have been by our side throughout all these years! May our Lord bless you! It is a joy to be your ambassadors in Spain!

Juan and Teté Alvarez

## Team

Being able to collaborate together on a project as special as Missionary Link is a great privilege and blessing from the Lord. This is a ministry that was born from a vision some years ago, which purpose is to encourage, equip, and unite the servants of the Lord who are carrying out the work of preaching the Gospel to the ends of the earth.

Thank God for what He is doing among us!







# Special report: Missionary Link Conference 2024



# 2nd Conference

We can only give glory and honor to our Lord for the wonderful and unforgettable time He allowed us to have at our second conference in Ecuador. About 60 pastors were present. The spirit that was felt among us was one of unanimity and the work of the Holy Spirit through the teaching and preaching of His Word was notable. It was exciting to see the servants of the Lord coming to the altar seeking the face and blessing of God in their lives and ministries. Thank you, Lord, for letting us once again see Your blessing and grace among us!









